
 

 

July     
2010 ����������

            

Maintenance of Way equipment often reflects the whims and “jerry-riggings” of the maintenance 
crews, as this photo of RGS Goose #6, taken at the Colorado Railroad Museum, clearly shows.  
This month’s contest features MOW equipment and cabooses, so bring in a model, whether it 
be wacky or conventional.  Our speaker, Michael O’Neill, will present his acclaimed 
documentary on the Switzerland Trail (see page 8), so join us for an evening of learning and fun 
on Thursday, July 8, 7:15 PM  (or 6:00 PM for dinner beforehand, as so many members are 
doing) at the American Legion Hall, 1150 Pine  in Louisville .  Don’t miss it!   

Newsletter of the Boulder Model Railroad Club 



     As of June 25, 2010, the Club account 
balances were as follows: 
             Account            Amount 
             Checking            $  5,389.13  
             Savings               $  4,668.49 
             Bank Bag           $       58.00  
             Raffle Checking  $     621.16 
             Raffle Savings    $     100.00 
             Total                   $10,836.78 
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     Trucks!  Semi’s!  Eighteen-wheelers!  I’ve just returned from 11 days in the Northeast and it seemed that 
everywhere I drove I encountered trucks.  The Northeast has such a fascinating history that revolves around 

its railroads, yet, except for the heavily-traveled corridors of the rail 
conglomerates, little remains of what was once a criss-crossing web of rail 
lines, much of it narrow gauge. 
     We spent several days in Maine visiting friends and I was able to find 
evidence here and there of the little two-foot gauge railroads that hauled timber 
from the forests to the coastal harbors (they didn’t call it the Pine Tree State for 
nothing!); nowadays, it’s all done with trucks. 
     From there we drove to western New York to visit a relative who lives on 
Keuka Lake, one of the 11 Finger Lakes in the region.  This area was—and 
still is—famous for its grapes and it wasn’t too many years ago that grapes 
were shipped to market by rail.  Today, all of the shipping is done by trucks,  
what remains is harvested for use by the dozens of boutique wineries that dot 
the landscape, and the former roadbeds have become hiking trails. 

     Yes, there are still a handful of “tourist railroads” in the Northeast that offer the opportunity to ride for 
short distances and get cinders in your hair.  And for us railfans, it is still possible to get up close and 
personal with old tea-kettles and rolling stock that have been lovingly restored and maintained, but the 
railroads that were once the glue that connected all of those small communities are, for the most part, gone. 
     Hope springs eternal, however.  Petroleum geologists generally agree that oil production world-wide has 
peaked and the commodity will begin to become more scarce.  While I may not live to see such a scenario, I 
close my eyes and envision a rail network that once again unites us as before, powered perhaps by our 200-
years-worth of coal reserves being burned by new generations of non-polluting engines.  In the meanwhile, I 
will play out my dreams on an HO-scale railroad in my basement.����������������������������������		
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Official publication of the Boulder Model Railroad Club, P.O. Box 1851, 
Boulder, CO 80306.  The BMRC meets on the second Thursday of 
each month at 7:15 pm at the American Legion Hall, 1150 Pine, in 
Louisville.  We are on the Internet at: 

 <http://www.bouldermodelrailroadclub.org>.  
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
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President -  Bill Bradley —303-772-9804 

Vice-President  - Bruce Kasson —970-376-0911 
Secretary - Ethan Eilertsen—303-532-4679  
Treasurer - John O’Donnell  - 303-530-3636 

                      Past President  - Doug Wright —303-431-1430 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
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The TELLTALES  welcomes articles, art, cartoons, puzzles, classifieds, 
workshop hints and other model railroading related materials.    Mail or 
e-mail all contributions and/or changes of address to: 

Jack Rummel, TELLTALES  Editor 
6490 Monarch Park Court 

Niwot, CO 80503  �   Tel: 303-652-3903 �   jtrummel@comcast.net 
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Keeping on Track! 
     Once again I am writing this month’s column while 
Jean and I are traveling.   This week we are visiting old 
friends in Drums, PA and I am looking at local information 
for knowledge of interesting railroads and history.  So 

again, please indulge me on 
some more items that I would 
like to relate. 
     In a local shopping mall near 
Hazleton there was a 66 foot 
modular loop HO layout built by 
volunteers of the Reading 
Company Technical & Historical 
Society on display for the 
weekend.  It was well done, but 

not unusual except for its location. 
     Pennsylvania is rich in railroad history, particularly in 
the coal country.  But, in the immediate locale of Drums, 
all I could find was that there existed an old Wilkes-Barre 
& Hazleton Electric Railroad (1903-1933) that had a stop 
in Drums.  Today, Interstate 81 pretty much follows this 
old trolley route.  Looking at the Wilkes-Barre area, I 
found at least nine different railroads and their routes, but 
I was looking for oldest railroad history of the area. 
     On the internet I found the Switchback Gravity 
Railroad Foundation that has an office in the Old Mauch 
Chunk Landing station, which we went to visit.  Their 
mission is to preserve the history of the switchback 
gravity railroad that carried coal from Summit Hill mines 
down to Mauch Chunk on the Lehigh River.   
     The route started as a relatively straight downhill 
wagon road in 1820, which was converted to an iron 
strapped wooden railed road between January and May 
1827.  Coal cars with only a brakeman made the nine 
mile trip down in about 30 minutes.  Then an eight mule 
team hauled about 14 cars back up for the next trip on 
the single track.  The locals say this was the first railroad 
in Pennsylvania and the second in America, but a little 
research indicates that the claim needs the qualifiers of 
“coal or granite” and “gravity”.  By 1845 stationary steam 
engines and iron switchback tracks were added in an 
elongated figure eight, which made it into a continuous 18 
mile round trip. 

     Passengers traveled on the railroad 
by 1830, but it wasn’t until the 1870’s that 
the line became strictly passenger and a 
tourist attraction.  “This engineering 
marvel became one of the most visited 
attractions in the country during the late 
19th century, second only to Niagara 
Falls as a destination.” The 1500 vertical 
foot ride became a, if not the fist, roller 
coaster ride with speeds often exceeding 
60 mph on the original downhill stretch.  

Like many such things the roundtrip ride was closed in 

1933, and the rails and equipment 
were sold for scrap in 1937.  
     Today the trail without track 
exists for hiking (see photo) and 
one can see a 28 foot “N” gauge 
scale model of the railroad in the 
Mauch Chunk Museum.  Also, on 
weekends in the summer, tourist 
can take a one hour round trip 
train ride on the Lehigh Gorge 
Scenic Railway from Old Mauch 
Chunk Landing Station, which is 
now the local information center. 
     Oh! I almost forgot that you 
may be hard put to find Mauch 
Chunk on a map, as today it is Jim Thorpe, PA and the 
Museum also houses an excellent exhibit on the great 
athlete 
     I hope to see you at the upcoming meeting, July 8th, 
and at the inexpensive dinner beforehand to socialize.   
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JULY 1990 
     Bill Farquar and Phil Johnson puzzle over the spool 
on the cab roof of C&S #60 on the Georgetown Loop in 
the July Telltales cover photo.  Todd Hackett took the 
picture of BMRC members Bill and Phil’s Saturday 
volunteering in Idaho Springs. 
     VP Woody Andrews conducted the July meeting in 
Clif Korlaske’s absence (vacation, or some other lame 
excuse).  Dale Buxton presented the airbrushing clinic, 
with lots of good tips on improving technique - the 
biggest hint - use automotive lacquers. 
     The July “Caboose” contest fielded “a puny number 
of cabeese”!  First place went to Don Peterson, second 
was won by Jere Eggleston, and third went home with 
Les Morris. 
     The first BMRC volunteer workday on the 
Georgetown Loop was held on June 2nd.  Leland 
Reichelt, Joe Lemmo, Ron Haverstock , Mike Trafton, 
Kevin Taberski, and Todd Hackett worked on the 
engine house and on boxcars in the Silver Plume yard. 
     The BMRC annual picnic was held at the 
Georgetown Loop on Saturday, July 28th.  The train 
was ridden to the picnic area.  Participants provided the 
food, the club provided drinks. 
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APPETITE FOR AMERICA: How Visionary Businessman Fre d Harvey Built a Railroad Hospitality 

Empire that Civilized the Wild West 
By Stephen Fried 

 
     OK, so it’s not directly about a railroad.  But this book relates how entrepreneur Fred Harvey built the 
nation's first chain of restaurants, lunchrooms, hotels, bookstores--in fact, the first national chain of 
anything, using the Santa Fe Railway as the basis.  The Fred Harvey name became synonymous with 

high standards of customer service and employee loyalty. By the 1940s, Fred and the Harvey 
Girls were such a well-established part of Americana that they inspired both a best-selling 
novel and an Oscar-winning movie musical with Judy Garland. And they went on to inspire 
everything from the Howard Johnson's chain to McDonald's and Starbucks. 
     Author Stephen Fried was the first writer to get complete access to the family’s 
substantial—and previously unknown—collection of datebooks, correspondence and other 
personal possessions of Fred himself, his children and grandchildren who ran the company, as 
well as their closest friends and business associates in the railroad industry and U.S. 
government. 

     After Harvey's mid-19th-century immigration, he tried various jobs in the Midwest before his business 
instincts and ambitions merged with the Santa Fe Railroad's founding. As the railroad's growth aided 
rapid westward expansion, Harvey established the first chain restaurants, called Harvey House.  
     Through Gilded Age, economic bust and recovery and into the new century, his company's fortunes 
attached to such novel American developments as the automobile and national parks, especially the 
Grand Canyon. Meanwhile, through innovations such as progressive employment practices, 
merchandising, and marketing, the company stayed strong beyond its founder's death. His family 
ensured that it remained private and profitable through the railroad's decline and into the Depression.  
     Although a bit cumbersome in spots, I think you’ll really enjoy the perspective this book provides 
about the impact of railroads on America. 
                                                                                                        —Bruce Macdonald , Book Librarian 
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     Allen Keller's "Great Model Railroads" is perhaps the most popular series in our collection, and 
among them volume 64 probably holds the record for being viewed by the most members in a single 
month. Now you get the sequel: Volume 65 is part 2 of the Greeley Freight Station Museum (#591). 
     As reported in April, this 5500-square-foot HO layout was too big to cover in a single 1-hour 
video. It's the realization of David Trussell's life-long dream: a huge layout that promotes the 
hobby and is fun to operate. 
     The Oregon, California & Eastern Railroad depicts logging operations in the autumn of 1975. 
It employs equipment from Southern Pacific, Great Northern, and Denver & Rio Grande. It has 
80 scale miles of track that keep 24 operators busy running 24 trains that take 1-1/2 hours to 
traverse the layout. 
     David admits to being a bit naive when construction on the layout began in 2004, but with the 
help of 160 volunteers with expertise in many areas, it was ready for the general public by 2009. 
     The layout is not just big but is truly "museum quality" with its scenery. It has sweeping 
mountain vistas up to 10 feet tall, and a sea port 40 feet long. 
     Mini clinics reveal how a couple crowd-pleasing features were created: a forest fire ignited by the 
push of a button; and self-propelled, self-guided logging trucks modified from Faller vehicles. 
     If you can't make it to Greeley on a Saturday, you'll want to at least check out this video.           
                                                                                                                                                            
                                                                                                        —Loren Blaney , Visual Librarian 
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by Loren Blaney 

 
     Saturday, August 14 is firming up as the date for the workshop to assemble road crossing signal 
kits. This is just two days after our August meeting. I need to start ordering parts in the next few weeks, 
so those who are interested in participating should please let me know soon. 
     The plan is to solder parts onto a printed circuit board. The result will detect trains running in either 
direction on dual tracks and operate one or two flashing signals, one or two crossing gates, and 
generate a ringing bell sound. This is similar to a system that Caboose Hobbies sells for $180, except it 
does not include the models for the signals or gates - you must provide these yourself. 
 
Here are the costs and options (subject to minor revisions): 
     The printed circuit board with electronic parts, including 6 reed switches 
and super magnets (for detecting trains), 4 miniature LEDs (for installing in 
your crossbuck signals), wire, connectors, and mounting hardware: $25. 
     A servo motor that plugs into the circuit board that can operate one 
crossing gate. Included are mounting brackets and a metal linkage 
(actually just a big paperclip). The circuit board controls up to two of these 
servo motors. $7 each. 
     A speaker that plugs into the circuit board that enables you to hear its 
generated bell sounds. Included are volume control, wires and mounting 
hardware: $7. 
     The system is designed to run on the 15-18 Volt AC accessory power 
provided by most power packs, but it can also run from this 9VAC wall 
adapter: $7. 
 
     Based on these prices, the minimum cost is $25 and the maximum is $53. This does not include the 
costs for models of crossbucks and crossing gates, which you must provide on your own. For HO I 
recommend Life-Like signals (no. 433-1253) and Cornerstone gates (no. 933-2312). I'll provide some 
cheap Bachmann signals and gates in both HO and N, mostly for demonstration purposes. I'll provide 
larger LEDs for the flashing signals for O and S gauge. I don't recommend the system for G gauge, 
especially when outdoors. 
     Please keep in mind that this system is new and still being perfected. You may need to modify it to 
make it work in your particular situation. Detailed information will be available as it evolves at: 
<http://www.idcomm.com/personal/lorenblaney/rrxing.html>.  �  

NEED MANTUA REPAIR PARTS? 
     Bowser recently found a small supply of Mantua repair parts. The parts are being offered on a first 
come, first served basis. 
     Once they are gone, there are no more. If you have one of these Mantua steam locomotives and 
need either repair parts or detail parts released on newer models than the "older" one you have, this is 
a good opportunity to pick them up before they are gone. 
     The parts/price list and copies of original exploded view drawings with P/Ns identified can be found 
at the following website: 
<http://www.bowser-trains.com/misc/Misc%20Parts/Mantua/Mantua%20Main%20Page.htm> 

—Russ Boehm 

� �



CONSTRUCTION ZONES  
     In today's world, some workmen seem to be 
doing repair work, reconstruction, or some form of 
building all the time.  Roads are reduced to one 
lane using traffic cones; or buildings are being 

renovated .   These m inor 
tribulations seem to happen 
frequently in our city. 
     Modelers do not seem to model 
scenery as though it were in a 
state of transition.  We seem 
inclined to model the final 
condition - whatever that may be.  
Modeling a house - somebody's 
residence - elevated on support 

beams about to be loaded on a trailer suggests 
some transition in somebody's life; their house is 
being moved.  ����� �
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AFTER THE RAINS  
     Heavy rains and minor flooding are common 
along most rail lines. To model flood debris 
around a bridge on your railroad, determine the 

direction of water flow. Start with small twigs or 
sticks piled up against the upstream side of the 
bridge piers parallel to the tracks. Use a few tree 
branches with attached foliage (offered by several 
manufacturers) and some long, thin twigs and 
branches. The piles should only be about two 
scale feet above the surface, and it's OK to slightly 
bend them around the pier to look like the water is 
pushing against them. Once you've added the 
piles, use clear water gel (made by several 
manufacturers) or artist's gloss medium to "wet" 
the pile and blend it down to the surface. If your 
creek doesn't yet have water, place the debris 
piles before you pour your water so they're 
partially submerged. For more realism, make the 
water muddy and rough to simulate a river above 
its normal level..   �  
Text Reproduced in part from Walthers E-Update newsletter. 
Courtesy of Wm. K. Walthers, Inc., Newsletter 6-16-10. 
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     I continue to be amazed at the modeling 
techniques of many of our members. It is both the 
skill of these modelers and their willingness to 

share that I think makes our club so 
special. If one is interested in learning 
more about our hobby, then paying 
attention to the skills of other members is a 
strong reason to participate in the Club.      

             I have also found that many of our members have skills in their vocation that apply to 
modeling.  Two that come to mind are Jay Mills  and Loren Blaney .   Jay has taken his skills in 
dental mold making to develop a way to create outstand details, in his case for circus trains.   

Loren’s  vocation in circuit design and programming has resulted in a series of developments in train 
block detection circuits and making crossing signals.  Both of these members have made their skills 
available to all in the form of workshops.   Jay’s  was held earlier this year and Loren’s  is planned for 
August 14th.  These are two instances where members have been willing to share their skills.  And of 
course, we must give credit to Russ Boehm , assisted by Doug Wright , for the workshop on the static 
grass applicator.  So if learning more about this hobby of ours is of interest to you, plan on participating 
in the workshops, and give me feedback on topics of interest for our meetings and mini-clinics.   �        

                                                                                                                                                             —��������������������   
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June Contest   
     Contest Chair Dennis Balchunas  was on the 
road in his mobile home, so the contest was 
conducted by Jerry Wilson .  The topic was 
“Dioramas/Modules” and there were only two entries. 
     Winning the blue ribbon in the Advanced category 
was Buzz Allen  with his scratch-built On30 mining 
diorama that garners first place votes wherever it is 
shown (1).  Once again we congratulate Buzz on his 
marvelous creation.  In the Novice category, Ron 
Renner  took top honors with his “Start of a Town,” 
which featured many Wild West building kits (2).  
(See photos below, right.)   
     The topic for July is “Maintenance of Way 
Equipment / Cabooses.”  Every modeler has a MOW 
car or a caboose in his/her collection somewhere, so 
we anticipate a good showing of models!  —Ed.�

Contest Topics For 2010  
Jul          MOW equipment, including cabooses 
Aug        Locomotive Servicing 
Sep        Open (anything goes, even non-RR) 
Oct         Passenger Rolling Stock (1 car or more) 
Nov        Industries Served Directly by the RR 
Dec        Model of the Year (Contest winners only)�

    The HO Special Interest Group has been 
meeting at Bruce Dickerhofe's home for the 
past several months, having a good time and  
helping him with getting his layout running a bit 
more.  Work was done on 
installing some rope lights 
over the lower yard area 
as well as laying out track 
locations and some sub-
roadbed made for the main 
layout.   
     Now this month (July), 
the group will meet at 
Frank Smucker's  place 
again to continue work on some of the modules.   
There is work to be done on the roundhouse 
and turntable module (which now works thanks 
to Walthers sending a new controller), on the 
new module base for the oil refinery track, wire, 

ba l l as t ,  and 
scenicing and on 
planning out 
where structures 
will be added to 
the new city 
corner module.   
So it is hoped 
you can join the 
group Thursday 

July 22 from 7:00 pm at Frank Smucker's place 
(900 - 37th Street, Boulder) to keep working on 
module items. Please note the meeting is a 
week later than usual.  
 If you have any questions, please feel free to 
email or call Frank  at <smuckerf@comcast.net> 
or 303-442-8171.   
                                               —Bruce Dickerhofe 
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How does 
this thing 
work, 
anyway? 

Like my 
new halo? 
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Sam Kent  
“Lionel, of course,” is how Sam 

describes his initial exposure to the 
hobby, but real infatuation set in when he 
discovered G-gauge.  His prototype 
influence is the Santa Fe Super Chief.  
Right now he is mostly a collector, but he 
hopes to build a layout soon.  He recently 
moved from Boulder to a small 
community south of Longmont called 
“Prospect,” where he has been talking to 

the management about building a garden railway 
layout in the town park. 
     Sam is interested in historic displays and created 
a very successful one in the Boulder Public Library 
some months ago which featured his collection.  He 
is also active in the Denver Garden Railway Society. 
     In a former life, Sam owned a magic shop on 
Boulder’s Pearl Street Mall.  Now calling himself an 
“ex-magician,” he is content in his spare hours to 
watch movies (another of his loves) with his pet 
hamster.  Should that garden layout ever get built, it 
will be set in the 1945-1960 era and feature mainline 
passenger trains.�
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THE SWITZERLAND TRAIL 

     For those who are new to Colorado railroading, 
the Switzerland Trail  is a historic narrow-gauge 
railroad line that was operated at different times 
by the Greeley, Salt Lake and Pacific Railway, the 
Colorado and Northwestern Railroad, and the 
Denver, Boulder, and Western Railroad around 
the turn of the 20th century in the Colorado front 

range mining area near Nederland, Gold Hill, and 
Ward. The earliest segment dates to 1859, with 
continual track growth until 1891 by the GSL&P, 
when a large flood destroyed many tracks and 
bankrupted the company. The C&N took over for a 
few years, completing many spur lines and the 
southern branch of the Switzerland Trail. The C&N 
is responsible for the name "Switzerland Trail", 
given in 1898 in a successful attempt to attract the 
tourist trade. By the end of the 1800s, the C&N 
had folded and the DB&W took over. In 1919 the 
line was shut down and the tracks were 
subsequently pulled up, but the railbed remains. 
     Our speaker, Michael O’Neill, recently gave a 
presentation on the Switzerland Trail to the 
Boulder Historical Society and a few BMRC 
members were in the audience.  Shortly afterward 
I received a flurry of phone calls praising O’Neill’s 
program and suggesting him as a speaker.  I am 
pleased that he has agreed to join us this month. 
(Photo courtesy Western History Dept, Denver Public Library) 
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     A few months ago, I entered to win, on behalf 
of the club, one of 50 Broadway Limited Paragon 
2 locomotives that were being giving away as a 
promotion.   A couple months ago I received 
notice that my entry was selected and BLI would 
be sending out a Norfolk & Western Y6b 2-8-8-2 
steam locomotive worth $499.99 (MSRP).   When 
I received it, I inspected it and placed it on my 
layout to see how it performs.  What a beautiful 
loco!  With synchronized puffing smoke, load-
dependent variable chuff sounds and a quillable 
whistle, this is a technologically superior 
locomotive that looks, sounds and performs 
flawlessly. 

Due to the expensive and fragile nature of this 
locomotive, I will be its caretaker and will have it 
available for use on the HO SIG layout whenever 
it is set up for a show.  In the meantime, if you 
want to see it in action, you can come by anytime 
to see it run on my layout.  The Shenandoah 
Valley division of the N&W paralleled the 
Shenandoah River up from the N&W line at 
Roanoke, Virginia to Hagerstown, MD where it 
interchanged with the B&O west of the Patapsco 
Valley, the setting of my layout.  Because of this, 
it looks right at home. 
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     The June 10th meeting of the Boulder Model 
Railroad Club was held at the American Legion 

Hall in Louisville as usual.  Twenty-
five folks gathered for dinner at the 
Legion before the meeting and 38 
members and two guests attended 
the meeting.  Missing were several 
VIP's including club secretary Ethan 
Eilertsen , who was celebrating his 
2 1 s t  w e d d i n g  a n n i v e r s a r y 
(congratulations) and club VP Bruce 
Kasson  (away on very important 
business).  Walking wounded (1) 
included our president Bill Bradley 
(shoulder).  He assured us all is well 
and he will survive, as will Russ 
Boehm .  A speedy recovery to all. 
     New member name tags and 
hang tags for various club positions 
were distributed.  
     Jerry Gilland announced that 
this was the last meeting for 
'Yardmaster Cody' (2).  But don't 
despair, 'Yardmaster Casey' is 

Jerry's  next project and will no doubt soon be a 
favorite at club meetings.  
     Joe Baldwin announced that there will be no 
minimum order amount on BMRC apparel so if you 
ordered t-shirts, hats, denim shirts, etc., you will 
get them.  
     The Show and Tell table included 
commemorative boxcars in HO of all the aircraft 
carriers of both U.S. and Japanese naval forces 
involved in the Battle of Midway fought in the 
Pacific in June 1942, 68 years ago.  Loren Blaney 
displayed his 2.0 version of a crossing signal (look 
for a Saturday workshop in August).  Bob Uhr 
showed his application of DCC with Tsunami 
sound in an HO tender.  Various magazines and 
calendars were brought in for free distribution; all 
were snatched up. 
     Joe Baldwin presented the evening's clinic on 
highway overpasses.  He started his slide show 
with many examples of accomplished modelers 
and their attempts and successes at achieving 
credible highway bridges.  Joe then presented the 
evolution of his own overpasses.  Doug Wright 
ended the presentation with his own development 
of how to model highway surfaces.  
                  —John O’Donnell , Secretary Pro Tem  

 
 

 

 
Next TELLTALES  Deadline 

 
Submissions for the August TELLTALES should be 
sent no later than July 31, 2010 .   —Ed. 
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July 8 —BMRC Meeting, American Legion, 1150 
Pine, Louisville, 7:15 PM (Dinner at 6 PM) 
July 10-18 —NMRA National Convention, (75th 
Anniversary of NMRA), Milwaukee, WI <www.
nmra75.org>. 
July 17 —Swap Meet, at Green Mtn. Presbyterian 
Church, 12900 W. Alameda Pkwy. at Mississippi, 
Lakewood (Note new location! ) - 9AM to Noon. 
July 21-25 —S Gauge National Convention, 
Duluth, MN <www.nasg2010.com>. 
July 24 —Layout Tour, Joe Mellen (G), Info to be 
sent by email. 
Aug. 1-8 —Natl. Garden Railway Convention, 
Tacoma, WA <www.2010ngrc.com>. 
Aug. 12 —BMRC Meeting, American Legion, 1150 
Pine, Louisville, 7:15 PM (Dinner at 6 PM) 
Aug. 19-25 —Durango & Silverton Railfest, , <www.
durangotrain.com/events/railfest-2010>. 
Aug. 21-22 —DSP&P Historical Soc. Convention, 
Frisco, <dspphs.org/conventions.html>. 
Sept. 1-4—Natl. Narrow Gauge Convention, St. 
Louis, MO, <www.30ngconvention.org>. 
Sept. 9—BMRC Meeting, American Legion, 1150 
Pine, Louisville, 7:15 PM (Dinner at 6 PM). 
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     Word has just been received that Chris 
Komloski  is in the hospital following emergency 
abdominal surgery.  He is expected to remain for a 
few weeks and further surgery may be required.  
Chris  is in Longmont United Hospital, Room 5008.  
No phone calls at this time, please, but cards 
would be greatly appreciated.           
     Don’t forget to bring a friend to 
the next meeting.  It feels good to 
share the advantages of the 
BMRC with others!�
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